
 
 Kara Friedman 

Polsinelli PC 
312-873-3639 
kfriedman@polsinelli.com  
 

Mr. Michael Constantino  
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  
525 West Jefferson Street  
Springfield, Illinois 62761 
 
Re: Swedish Hospital LTC Category of Service Discontinuation (E-44-20) Project 
Completion 
 
Dear Mike: 
 
Polsinelli represents Swedish Hospital.  As the Health Facilities & Services Review Board is 
aware, on August 22, 2020, Swedish Covenant Health d/b/a Swedish Hospital, 5145 N. California 
Avenue, Chicago, Illinois (“Swedish Hospital”) provided public notice that permanent closure of 
its long term care (“LTC”) category of service was necessary. On October 13, 2020, the Chairman 
of the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board acting on behalf of the State Board 
under 77 ILAC 1130 (Part 1130) approved the discontinuation of this 18-bed LTC category of 
service at Swedish Hospital. This is confirmation that the project was completed on October 13, 
2020 and LTC operations have permanently ceased. 
 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Kara M. Friedman 
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